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Wednesday 9th December 2020 
 
Dear Parents and Carers,  
  
On Tuesday 8th December the Department for Education (DFE) sent an email to schools suggesting 
schools choose to use Friday 18th December as an INSET Day.  
 
 We have considered this and the impact it would have on our families in trying to organise child 
care on such short notice as well as the impact on the school’s community and the activities we 
have planned as a school, to bring to a close what has been a very trying year for us and our 
families. Thus, we have decided to continue with Friday being the last day of term for Robert Blair 
School. School will therefore close as planned on Friday 18th December at the regular time with 
the exception of the Nursery, Children Centre and keyworker children whose day will finish at 
2pm.  
  
The email also asks that schools make everyone aware of the arrangements in terms of Covid-19 
cases during the school holidays. Please make yourselves familiar with the following: 
  
1. If a pupil or staff member tests positive for coronavirus (COVID-19), having developed 

symptoms within 48 hours of being in school, the school is asked to assist in identifying close 
contacts and advising self-isolation, as the individual may have been infectious whilst in 
school. 

 
2. Where a pupil or staff member tests positive for coronavirus (COVID-19), having developed 

symptoms more than 48 hours since being in school, the school should not be contacted. 
Parents and carers should follow contact tracing instructions provided by NHS Test and Trace. 

  
If you do need to contact school within 48 hours of closing, please email: 
 holidayillness@robertblair.islington.sch.uk  
 
In the meantime, please ensure that you and your family stay safe by keeping to the current Tier 2 
rules. Press reports yesterday suggest that cases in London are rising and there is a possibility that 
we could be entering Tier 3.  We do not want any year group bubble, family or staff member to 
have to isolate, during the holidays.  
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I sincerely hope that we all get a Christmas holiday without interruption  
If we act together, as a community, in a mindful and considered way, we are working towards the 
holidays being a peaceful time for everyone.  
 

Best Wishes 

 

Michelle Bahn 

Headteacher 

 
 
  



 

   

 

 


